
 

September 25, 2022 
26th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

A Warm Welcome 

We are glad that you are here to worship with us today.      

We are grateful to our parishioners who come faithfully and 

we welcome our neighbors and guest that visit us.   

If you are interested in becoming a member of  

St. Ann please call the parish office. 

………………...EST  1883…………………... 

St. Ann Parish Clover Bottom                                     
7851 Hwy YY Washington, MO 63090 

Phone:  636-239-3222 Fax:  636-390-2849 

Mass Schedule  

Thursday & Friday: 6:30am 

Thursday after 6:30am Mass     

Perpetual Help Devotions 

Saturday: 7:00pm 

Sunday: 9:00am 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Saturday Evenings:  6:15pm-

6:45pm or by appointment 

 

Adoration/Holy Hour  

Every first Thursday of the month 

from 6pm to 7pm. 

 

Parish Staff 

Rev. Carl Scheble  

636-239-3222 Ext: 277-Office 

314-807-6546—Cell 

Email: carl.scheble@gmail.com 

 

Rev. Bernie Wilkins, Retired  

 

Deacon Dave Ewing 

Cell: 314-605-5426 (Text) 

Email: davidgewing@archstl.org 

 

Emily Mills 

Office Manager/Finance/Liturgical/

Sacramental Coordinator 

Email: stann.mills@yhti.net 

636-239-3222 Ext: 100 

 

Kristina Unerstall 

PSR Director/ 

Bulletin/Communications/          

Compliance/Rental Coordinator 

Email: stann.unerstall@yhti.net 

636-239-3222 Ext: 101 

 

St. Vincent De Paul Hotline 

636-239-3919 
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 I encourage you to please register to attend one of our two Parish Listening Sessions—
BOTH will be exactly the same so only register for one!  I also encourage you to look at our  
“Parish Workbook” - links for both Registration and the Workbook are on our parish website.  If 
you’re not comfortable with the computer just call the parish office and the secretary will register 

you and print-out a workbook for you.   
 Since Fr. Bernie has retired we have reduced daily Masses at our two parishes.  With that, there are less “Mass 
Intentions” available.  Please be patient with us (especially our parish secretaries!) as we adjust to the reduction—
there are NO Mass Intentions available till after January 1st. 
 Madison (8th grade) and Luke (6th grade) Diener, parishioners at St. Ann’s and students at St. Gertrude School, 
each donated $150 of their Fair sale (they each raised a pig) to the St. Gertrude Tuition Assistance Fund.  I am 
very touched by their sacrifice and sense of “giving back” - thanks goes to them and to their parents (Bryan and 
Laura Diener) who instilled this important value within them.   
 Every five  years the Archdiocese of St. Louis gathers all the priests for a one-week workshop called 
“Convocation”.  This is the year we meet, so I will be gone October 3rd-7th . . . as will all other Archdiocesan 
priests.  During this time Deacon Charlie and Deacon Dave will have daily Communion Services, and if there are 
any funerals, either the Deacons can have a funeral & burial service, or we can have the funeral any time after I 
return.  This again is another hint of the changes ahead in All Things New.   
 With All Things New and our not knowing what our future parish will look like, I recommend we NOT have 
Parish Council elections this year.  With all the changes coming up, I’d appreciate if the current Councils would 
remain the same and help with the transition. 
 Our St. Ann/St. Gertrude Knights of Columbus Council has paid for the repair of  St. Gertrude's BBQ shed walk
-in cooler.  We thank them for their incredible generosity as we ALL benefit (and enjoy!) the summer Sunday 
BBQ and the winter Cabin Fever BBQ.   
 
           Fr. Carl 
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Pastoral Committee Chairs 
Parish Council Chair:          

Amber Terschluse   -   amber.terschluse@gmail.com 
Finance Committee Chair:     

 Lois Keeven   -    lois@kheatcool.com 
Liturgy Committee Chair:      

   Emily Mills   -   stann.mills@yhti.net  
Cemetery Committee Chair:    
Al Unerstall    -   636-239-4905 
Activities Committee Chair:      

Carolyn Hanneken  -   carolynhanneken@gmail.com 
Shooting Match Chair:           

Gary Rettke       -   314-550-1556 
Dinner Auction Chair:         

  Lois Keeven -   lois@kheatcool.com 
Comedy Night Chair:           

Laura Diener  -  Ldiener_07@yahoo.com 

Liturgical 
Minister 

Roles 

Saturday, 
October 1 
 7:00pm 

Sunday, 
October 2 

9:00am 

Servers Mac McPhillips &  
Volunteer 

Joseph Vanco &  
William Pinter 

   

Eucharistic 
Ministers 

Donna Bard & 
Linda Beste 

Tom & Debbie Sullentrup 
& Wanda Czeschin 

   

Lectors Linda Beste Wanda Czeschin & 
Collene Unerstall 

 
  

Ushers Charlie Sauer &  
Volunteer 

Josh & Doug  
Straatmann 

 
  

Offertory George & Judy 
Kientzel 

Greg & Darla  
Unerstall 

Counters Darla Unerstall & Gary Rettke 

Children’s 
Lit. 

Mandy Koch & Kayla Strubberg 

"Praying With Padre Pio” 
Next meeting on 10/2 after the 7:30am Mass 

At this prayer service, we come together to pray for personal, 
communal, and universal healing.  Join us every 1st Sunday of 

the month following 7:30am Mass.”  

Everyone is welcome to come and pray with us 
at any time. 

Let us always keep before our eyes the fact that 
here on earth we are on a battlefield  
and that in paradise we shall receive the crown 
of victory; that this is a testing ground 
and the prize will be awarded up above. 
- Padre Pio 

First Thursday  
 Adoration/Holy Hour 

Our next monthly Holy Hour,  
Adoration will be held on October 6 from 

 6-7pm at  St. Ann Church.  
All are welcome. 

Travel with Fr. Matthew  
Cheruparambil  to the Holy Land 
May 10-20, 2023. Cost of the trip is 

$4,399 ( airfare included from               
anywhere in the US) Please refer to 

trip #890 when registering. 
You will spend 11 days in the Holy 

Land visiting Jerusalem, Bethlehem, Nazareth, Galiliee Via Crucis, 
Last Supper, Gethsemane Dormition of the Blessed Virgin Mary 

Nativity Church, Capernaum & Tel Aviv. Visit the web at  
www.proximotravel.com or contact via phone at (855)-842-8001.  

There is a flyer in the back of church with more  
information about the trip.  
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Candy Donations 
 

The activities committee is looking for 
candy donations again this year for the 

Halloween bash that is on Oct. 21. If you 
would like to donate please drop your 

candy donation in the back  of church in 
the basket labeled candy donations. Thank you. 

Fall Shooting Match  
 

Our Fall Shooting Match will be on Sunday, October 16, 
starting at Noon. Signup sheets for workers are up in the 
back of church.  Check it out and sign up were you can.  

Please save the date and come out to work and/or attend 
this parish event.  

New this year : youth shooting (20 gauge guns only)  
$2 per shooter, ages 8-15 years.  

$20 cash to the winner of the round. 

Msgr. Westhoff Council 16213 
September Newsletter 

 
Knight of the Month is Matt Ruegg, Family of the Month is Dave Bourne Family, Youth of 
the Month is David Ley. Congratulate them on this honor. 
Upcoming Events, Tootsie Roll Drive October 7,8,9, 2022 5th Sunday in October at St, Ann 
Men’s Cursillo Retreat 1st weekend in December, Christmas social December 9, 2022 
 
Donations, it was approved to help St. Gertrude Parish pay for cooler in BBQ Stand.  
Attendance Prize Winner was Dave Bourne and was donated to Vocation Fund 
 
Meetings are held on the 1st Wednesday of each month, mtg at 7PM in St. Gertrude’s Old Hall. 
Sincerely, Jeff Hilke Grand Knight - 636-369-0587 
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We are so grateful for 
 your continued support and               

sacrifice to our parish 
 

 

 

September 25, 2022 (Stewardship Awareness Sunday in 
the Archdiocese of St. Louis) 
26th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

“My child, remember that you received what was good during 
your lifetime while Lazarus likewise received what was bad; but 

now he is comforted here, whereas you are tormented.                 
Moreover, between us and you a great chasm is established…”     

LUKE 16:25-26 
When God created the world He declared that it was good and 

He gave it to all mankind for us to enjoy.  However, over the 
years we have created a chasm between those who have great 
gifts and those who do not.  In today’s Gospel we see that with 

our own generosity we must bridge that gap between those 
who have much and those who have little or we may find        
ourselves on the wrong side of the chasm in the next life. 

Mass Intentions for 2023 
Mass Intentions for 2023 will be open for scheduling                

beginning Monday, October 3. Please contact or visit Emily 
in the either parish office to get yours scheduled. All                      

intentions will be scheduled on a first come first served basis 
as in the past. Payment will need to be made at the time of 
the request. Due to the changes in Masses there will be a 

limit put on intention request. Each parishioner will be able 
to request 4 Mass Intentions total for the year and only 

one of them can be a weekend intention. St. Gertrude has 
availability for intentions Monday-Wednesday at their 8:00 
AM Mass (the first and third Tuesday is reserved for the                  

recently deceased), Saturday at the 4:30 PM and either 7:30 
AM or 10:30 AM on Sunday’s. One of the weekend Masses 
at St. Gertrude will have to be for the People of the Parish. 

St. Ann has availability for intentions on Thursday and Friday 
at their 6:30 AM Mass, Saturday at their 7:00 PM and 9:00 
AM on Sunday’s. Due to the reduction in Masses, there are 
NO MASS INTENTION openings until January 2023. Any 

questions please contact 
Emily at St. Gertrude (636) 239-4216 x277 

 or at St. Ann (636) 239-3222 x100.  

Sept. 17 & 18 Envelopes Online 

General Collection  $1,506 $1,809 

Catholic University  $5 0 

Loose $191 0 

SVDP $289 $55 

Building Maintenance  $5 $45 

Total: $1,996 $1,909 

Protecting God’s Children Workshop 
 
 

There will be a Protecting God’s Children Workshop on Tuesday, 
September 27th in the SGS science lab, at 6:30. Please log on to 
preventandprotectstl.org to register. If you have already taken this 

workshop there is no need to attend a second time. However, if 
you will be volunteering in a St. Louis Archdiocese school you 
must complete the registration process in the above website. If 

you have any questions please contact Michelle Gildehaus  
636-239-4216 x271 or stg.mgildehaus@charter.net. 

mailto:stg.mgildehaus@charter.net


 

Meetings & Events Coming up in 
Our Parish 

DATE MEETING/
EVENT 

LOCATION 

Wednesday, 
September 28th 

6:30pm 
Living Rosary 

Parish Center  
Upper Level 

Monday, 
October 3rd 

6:30pm 

Dinner Auction 
Wrap up  
Meeting  

Church Basement  
Hospitality Room 

Friday,  
October 7th 

6:30pm 
Wine & Worship 

Parish Center 
Upper Level 

Wednesday, 
October 12th 

1:00pm 
YOTS 

Church Basement 
Hospitality Room 

Sunday, 
October 16th 

Noon - ? 
Shooting Match Parish Center 

Friday , 
October  21st  

6:30pm 

Halloween Bash/ 
Truck or Treat 

Parish Center 

Saturday, 
November 19th 

6:30pm 

Kids Trivia 
Night 

Parish Center  
Upper Level 
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Happy Birthday 
We would like to wish a Happy Birthday to the following 

 Parishioners that will be  
celebrating their Birthday this week. 

 
Brian Jacquin, Connie Kluba,  

Sherri Schaefer, Sharon Terschluse,  
Doug Schrader, Mark Voss,  
Mark Strubberg, Mark Voss 

Happy Anniversary 
We would like to wish a Happy Anniversary to the following                

Parishioners that will be celebrating 
 their Anniversary this week. 

Walter & Joyce VonderHaar, Mitchell & Lucy Gildehaus, 
Tom & Clarissa Specker, Terry & Eileen Terschluse, 

Don & Kristina Unerstall, Larry & Sarah Keeven,  
Alex & Rachel Meyer,  

Jeff & Patricia Frankenberg,  
Jeff & Erica Marquart, Jeremy & Kecia Pruitt 

Life Chain 
 

After the Rosary March on Oct. 2 you are encouraged to join          
Pro-Life individuals from 2:30-3:30pm as they stand along the 

highway in silent prayer. Participants hold signs 
and gather in silent prayer along Hwy. 47 near 

Aldi’s, or along Hwy. 100 by MacDonald’s. Signs 
will be provided. Please join us as we demon-

strate our commitment to the Right to Life. 

Stewardship Evening with Archbishop Mitchell Rozanski 
The Stewardship Office is hosting a “Stewardship Evening with Archbishop Mitchell Rozanski” on Thursday, 10/20/22. 

The event will be held at the Cardinal Rigali Center in Fleur di Lis Room from 7 – 9 pm. 
The Archbishop with share some insights and personal stories, followed by a talk by  

Dave Baranowski, Director of Stewardship. 
All are invited to attend. 

Reservations are preferred.  Please contact Dave Baranowski (davidbaranowski@archstl.org) to reserve your seat. 

Rummage Sale 
Reminder, donated items for the upcoming Rummage Sale can be 
placed in the original kitchen of St. Ann’s Church from Saturday, 

September 24th through Wednesday, September 28th.  If anyone is 
wanting to donate baked goods, these items can be delivered to 

the rear kitchen door of the St. Ann’s Parish Center at 7:30 AM on 
Friday, September 30th and Saturday, October 1st.  If anyone has 
any questions feel free to contact Donna Bard at 636-221-7131. 

Holiday Care Package 
If you have a family member stationed overseas the VFW would 

like to send them a care package for the holidays. Please             
contact Vince 636-432-3963 or Bob D. 636-390-3472 

with names, addresses, and special 
needs for your soldier.  This is open to 

anyone you do not have to be a  
parishioner of St. Gertrude or St. Ann.  

mailto:davidbaranowski@archstl.org
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Rosary 
 

Every Saturday night & Sunday 
morning before  

Mass the rosary is being prayed.  
All are welcome to attend.  

 

Mert Broeker, Art Mueller, Gale Bonnarans, 
Leo Naurp, Glen Gettemeyer, Doodles Femmer,  

Don Schrader, Macy Sitzes, Raejean Lause, Debbie Ahart, 
Jane Jacquin, John & Dorothy Bonnarens, Mari Reynolds, 

Edna Kluba, Dean Shockley 

Steven Sitzes, Tyler Ewing, Dustin Longsdon, 
Weston Ullrich, Dante Earle, Corey Logan, Jacob Wilson, 

Joe Jagodzinski, Dalton Cobb, Brendin Voss 

PRAY FOR THE SICK 

MILITARY PRAYERS 

 

Date Time Intention 

Saturday, Sept. 24 7pm Virgil & Esther Hellmann 

Sunday, Sept. 25 9am Merald Kluba 

Monday, Sept. 26 6:30am NO MASS 

Tuesday, Sept. 27 6:30am NO MASS 

Wed., Sept. 28 6:30am NO MASS 

Thurs., Sept. 29 6:30am Living & Deceased           
Members of the WCU #269 

Friday, Sept. 30 6:30am Bob & Patsy Lause 

Sat., Oct. 1 7pm John & Verona Elbert 

Sunday, Oct. 2 9am Elmer & Leona Hanneken /
Virgil & Esther Hellmann 

ROSARY MARCH 
 

Those in our deanery and beyond are invited to join us on                
Sunday, October 2 for the annual Rosary March as we celebrate 
Mary’s appearances to the three children at Fatima in 1917. Mary 
exhorted the children, and us, to pray the rosary for world peace. 
The procession to SFB Church will begin at 1:00 at the corner of 
Second and High Streets . You have the option of  walking down 
Second St. with the group while praying the rosary or to gather in 
St. Francis Borgia Church at 1:00. Both groups will begin praying 
the rosary at 1:00. The devotion will conclude with exposition of 

the Blessed Sacrament. 
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369 WW Industrial Park Dr 
Washington
239-6240

T.L. Tanner, D.D.S.
200 W. Locust St. 

Union, MO 63084 

(636) 583-4292

	 510 MADISON • 239-3333 
4710 SOUTH POINT • 239-2722

SINCE 1939

RESIDENTIAL • COMMERCIAL 
HOUSEHOLD PESTS • TERMITES

Dave Hahne, owner/operator

636-390-3660 | Call or Text
5767 Stone Church Rd., Gerald, MO 63037 
MO Lic. C4392                 dhahne@fidnet.com

D & D Pest Control, Inc.

Contact Bob Swagman to place 

an ad today! rswagman@4LPi.com  

or (800) 950-9952 x2650
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Washington, MO 63090Washington, MO 63090

Andy, Debbie, KathyAndy, Debbie, Kathy
239-3040239-3040  

www.time-to-travel.comwww.time-to-travel.com

512 W Front St • 636-432-5550
www.sugarfiresmokehouse.com

636-239-0409 
Gerard Unerstall - Parishioner

Residential • Commercial • Free Estimates
5530 State Rd. AJ, Washington, MO 63090

BOLZENIUS TIRE, LLC
Passenger Tires • Light Truck Tires 

Semi Tires • All Major Brands

Brakes • Tune-ups • Oil Changes

Minor Repairs • On-the-Farm Tire Service

301 Pine Street, Union, MO

636-583-5111 or 636-584-3868

Schulte BakerySchulte Bakery
Homemade Bread & Pastries & 

Decorating  for all occasions

239-2300� 1100 W. 5th

Groceries • Meat v Gas v Beer

3052 Highway A - Suite B 
Washington, MO  63090

(636) 239-2240 • FAX (636) 239-6718

UNERSTALL 
ELECTRIC, INC.

Residential & Commercial

Phone: 636-583-4123

Greg Unerstall - Parishioner

6570 Hwy. AJ • Washington, MO 63090

A&E Storage
ae.storage@yahoo.com | www.aestoreagellc.com

4555 Hwy 47 | Washington, MO 63090
Phone 636-239-1310    Fax 636-239-8911

Dave & Lori Voss, Parishioners

Dine In • Carry Out

Delivery

Washington Imo’s
1104 Washington Sq.

636-390-4667
Union Imo’s

1612 Denmark Rd.
636-583-4667

www.imospizza.com

Andrew Unerstall	 636-239-7317
     Parishioner

Building & Remodeling
Residential & Commercial

KEEVEN 
HEATING & COOLING

“Let Our Family Take Care of Your Family”

(573) 459-2135 
www.kheatcool.com
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RELIGIOUS GIFTS & DECOR | SCHOOL UNIFORMS | BOOKS & BIBLES  

STATUARY | NATIVITIES | CHURCH SUPPLIES | CANDLES 

SEASONAL & SACRAMENTAL GIFTS

SHOP ONLINE! catholicsupply.com

ST. LOUIS HILLS
6759 Chippewa Street

(at Jamieson, across from Ted Drewes) 

St. Louis, MO 63109
(314) 644-0643

O’FALLON, MO
2985 Hwy K

(at Hwy N, by Dierbergs) 

O’Fallon, MO 63368
(636) 379-3705

 

Eric J Knox 
Financial Advisor 
 
Krakow Korners 
3021 Highway A, Suite 202 
Washington, MO 63090 
636-239-4053

www.edwardjones.com

Buying, Repairing,  
or Building Tech Guidance 

washpc.com | 636.432.1330 
1816 HWY. A • Washington, MO

Your Trusted Tech Experts

215 George Hildner Dr.
636-239-4775

www.straatmanntoyota.com

Contact Bob Swagman to place 

an ad today! rswagman@4LPi.com  

or (800) 950-9952 x2650

BRAUTIGAM ROOFING
Metal • Shingle Roofing • Flat Roofing 

636-221-8016
Calvin Brautigam, Owner 

25 Years of Experience


